
BASEBALL / SOFTBALL

REGISTRATION 
ENDING SOON

The last day to register
for boy’s baseball and girl’s
softball leagues is Thursday,
March 31.  Online
registration is available at
the city’s website,
www.nibleycity.com. 

GREEN WASTE
Logan City will offer
curbside green waste
collection for $4/month
starting March 28.  Call their
office to sign up.  A com-
munity green waste drop is
available in Nibley from
April to November at 296
W. 3200 S.  The green waste
is turned into compost and
mulch which can then be
purchased from the Logan
City landfill for a minimal
cost.  Summer landfill hours
begin April 1 and will be
from 8:00 a.m. - 6:30 p.m.,
Mon. to Fri. and 8:00 a.m. -
5:30 p.m., Sat.  The landfill
is located at 450 N. 1000 W.
in Logan.  Call 716-9755 for
more information.
    

CACHE COUNTY

BOOKMOBILE
The Cache County
Bookmobile will visit
Nibley on Mondays, April
11 and 25 from 1:00-1:45
p.m. (2980 S. 1000 W.) and
2:00-2:45 p.m. (3045 S.
1565 W.) and Tuesdays,
April 12 and 26 from 11:30
a.m.-noon (3470 S. Main).
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Dear Nibley Citizens:                                     From the Mayor       

Winter weather stayed around a little longer than usual this year. I love  winter and

hate to see it go.  However, it is very nice to have spring here. I am sure our  road

crews are glad not to spend their late evening and early morning hours plowing

snow.  Now, it is time to prepare the parks for the coming many people that will

frequent them.

We hild a ground breaking ceremony for our new city hall building on March 3.  I

appreciate all of those who attended to witness this historic event.  The building is

being built at 445 West 3200 South.  Drive by occasionally to see the progress. It

will be completed by December 1, 2011.

The 2010 Census shows that we had 5,438 people residing in Nibley City.  The

2000 Census counted 2,042 people.  We have experienced a significant growth rate

over the past ten years.  We have planned well to accommodate for this growth with

minimal negative impact on our residents.  Our taxes have stayed the same over

these years, meaning the new growth has paid for their increased need for services. 

There are many positives associated with this growth: our culinary water system is

considerably more reliable now than ten years ago, our parks and roads have been

improved, and we have welcomed many wonderful people to our community. You

can review more details of the 2010 census at:

http://factfinder2.census.gov/faces/tableservices/jsf/pages/productview.xhtml?pid=

DEC_10_PL_QTPL&prodType=table.

We continue to plan for the next several decades with an update to our Parks and

Trails Master Plan that should be approved by the City Council in the coming

weeks.  This plan details a monumental undertaking by Nibley City. The 2010

census indicates there are 2,359 people under the age of 18 in Nibley. We have

tremendous demand for recreational services in the city.  We have felt this pressure

and are responding to and planning for it.  The proposed park plan addresses the

next 30 years of growth with the design of a 50-acre park complex.  We will build

this large complex while maintaining and improving our smaller parks throughout

the community, all without the need to raise taxes. This plan will continue the

tradition of setting aside open space for recreational purposes well into Nibley’s

future.

The Tree Board met again this past month to discuss a proposed Streetscape

Ordinance.  We are considering requiring trees be planted in the park-strip area of

each new subdivision.  These trees would be of the same general type for each

subdivision with different varieties recommended for different subdivisions to

enhance their unique character.  The Board is identifying the types of trees that will

work best in the different soils and sizes of the park-strips.  This proposal will be

reviewed by the Planning Commission and must be adopted by the City Council

before it goes into effect.  If you have ideas concerning trees in Nibley and,

specifically, a Streetscape Ordinance, please contact a member of the Tree Board or

me.  Thanks for your suggestions and continued support.

Mayor Gerald Knight



Nibley City Office 
625 West 3200 South
Nibley, Utah 84321

Ph:  752-0431, Fax: 753-1510
Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. (Mon.-Fri.)

Visit the Nibley City website at
www.nibleycity.com

If you have questions or comments
regarding the newsletter, please contact

Becky Yeager at blyeager@comcast.net. 

The Steering Committee for the Cache Valley South Corridor

Development Plan continues to seek comments from the public. 

Part of the Vision Statement for the project is:  "The South Corridor is a

critical element of Cache County.  In addition to facilitating the flow of

goods, services and people along Highway 89/91, the corridor is a place of

future growth and economic development for Nibley, Wellsville, Logan,

Cache Valley and the region as a whole..."  Log on to

http://www.ldi-ut.com/cache-valley-south-corridor-development-plan.html

to provide your input.

MISS NIBLEY 2011 PAGEANT
The Miss Nibley 2011 Pageant will be held Saturday, April 30.  Applications are currently available online

at www.nibleycity.com and at Nibley City Hall.   Return applications and fees to Nibley City Hall by 5:00

p.m Friday, April 1.   Eligible grades: K-12.  We are currently accepting donations and sponsorships for this

pageant.  If interested in donating or you would like more information, email: 

trudytime@hotmail.com or raquel.fuller@hotmail.com.

HERITAGE DAYS will be held June 13-18.  The theme is “Once Upon a Time in Nibley.” If you're

interested in helping with Heritage Days, contact Laura Frandsen at lsssfamily@gmail.com.

HYRUM LIBRARY
Story Time:  Story time at the Hyrum Library will be held April 19 - 22.  The theme for the

month is "Firefighters to the Rescue."  Hyrum firefighters will talk about fire safety.  Story

time is for three to five year olds.  Sign-ups begin on April 1.

Local Authors:   Author Carole Warburton will present her new book, "Just Shy of Paradise"

at the Library on March 28, 7:00 p.m.  Carole is a popular, local author whose books are in

constant demand at the Library.  This is the first preview of the book and it will be available

for purchase.  Call a friend and come join us for an enjoyable evening.  Refreshments will be

served.

Another local author, Shaunda Kennedy Wenger of Nibley, donated two copies of her new book, "The Ghost in Me." 

Rick Walton, author of over 80 children’s books says, "This book is the kind of book I loved to read when I was a kid--

lots of humor, lots of suspense, fun characters, but not too intense ...”  Be one of the first to read this great book.

Summer Reading:  Put June 6th on your calendars!  This is the first day of summer

reading. The reading program is for the entire family, from 0-100!  This year’s theme

is "One World, Many Stories."  Watch for more information about our summer

reading program. 

HYRUM SENIOR CENTER
The Hyrum Senior Center (675 E. Main, Hyrum) is open Monday to Friday from 9:00

a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  Lunch is served at noon with a suggested donation of $2.50.  Call

the center (245-3570) before 10:00 if you would like to attend lunch.

April Programs

April 6 - FREE lunch and Peace of Mind Seminar

April 11 - FREE breakfast buffet at 11:00 a.m. (Call by 9:30)

Apirl 13 - Jenny from Alpine will be presenting a fun health program

April 20 - Reminisce Day (stories, pictures, etc. from the past)         

and Becky Kimball will be singing some good old songs

Spring Boutique

April 15th 10:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.

April 16th 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

Valley vendors, free door prizes, and lots of ideas

for gifts, summer, and Easter. Free admittance. 

The Cache County Senior Citizen Center (located at 240 North 100 East, Logan) is looking for volunteers as

Meals on Wheels drivers and instructors for some classes.  Call Jan at 755-1720 for more information.

Don’t forget to visit

the library’s website,

www.hyrumlibrary.co

m . Here, you can

check your account,

renew items, and

reserve titles.  Call the

library if you have

questions at 245-6411.

DOGS AND HOT
WEATHER

As the temperatures warm,

remember that it can take only

10 minutes for the temperature

inside a car to reach 120

degrees.  It is against the law to

leave a dog in a hot car.


